{

@

@ VOPO OOV OO0 000000Y 00 92000

Y

YRA YIHR GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
I HATTT MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS

m Eﬂé (Railway Board)

N0.2001/M(C)/137/1 Vol.(x) New Delhi dated 05.04.2019

Principal Chief mechanical Engineers,
All Zonal Railways.

Sub: Special drive for ‘Maintenance of pantry cars and safety thereof.’

Ref: 1. Boards letter No. 99/M(C)/141/16 Vol.ll dated 11.05.2010.
2. Boards letter No. 2001/M(C)/137/1 Vol.(X) dated 02.04.2019.

There was a recent case of fire in ICF design pantry car, apparently on
account of leakage from gas pipeline. Board vide letter at reference 2, has advised
strict compliance of the instructions related to maintenance of non-AC pantry cars be
ensured to avoid such incidences.

2. In addition to the above, a special drive may be launched with immediate
effect to check the maintenance and working of equipments of all pantry cars (both
ICF & LHB) in the next 15 days. The check should be carried out at Officer level. On
completion of the drive, a report on the findings of the drive along with corrective

action taken may be sent to Board.
@’ ol
fewdt wf

®1.5.91. 3. (@i
RElE )

Copy to: 1. Exec. Dir. Stds. (Carr.), RDSO.
2. ED/CAMTECH, Gwalior.

Copy also to: AM(ME)/Railway Board for information.




